Ports of Truro and Penryn Harbour Masters Newsletter December 2018

Dear Mooring Holder/Harbour User
It has been another busy and varied year in the ports of Truro and Penryn here are a few of the headlines:

Malpas Marine 
We completed the purchase of Malpas Marine on the 7th December 2017. It was decided to run the business in a similar way to the former proprietor for the first year,  but with the pretext of looking for ideas to improve our service to customers. 
We are now renting out the house as a holiday let and have had a very successful first season.  We have received excellent reviews to date from our customers, both on the property itself and also the stunning location.  The property is being marketed through Pure Cornwall and a link to the letting agent’s website can be found by following the hyperlink: https://www.purecornwall.co.uk/property/waterfront-house/ 
We propose to further improve facilities. An architect has been commissioned to draft some plans for a new office and two unisex and DDA compliant toilets. One of the toilets will include a shower for our boating customers.
Another proposal is to connect the Malpas Marine pontoons together with the existing port pontoon island. This will however be subject to obtaining the appropriate licences and consents. The new connection will allow more alongside pontoon berths and extra tender berths.

Commercial Shipping and Business
This year we have had twelve ships to Lighterage Quay with a total of just over 14,000 tonnes of metal exported for recycling.  Most of this material has been taken to Belgium for processing, although there have also been a few cargoes to Spain and France.
Unfortunately, we have had very few ships using the lay-up berths this year, although we are pleased to have had a couple of enquiries from our old customer the ‘Admiralty Marshal’.  Vessels are arrested by the Marshal for any number of reasons and judges sit in the Admiralty Court in London to arbitrate on the disputes.  Matters heard can include issues such as collisions between ships, salvage of a ship, cargo or crew, claims by passengers for injuries suffered and resolving disputes by ship crews for unpaid wages. 
The roll on roll off heavy lift barge Terra Marique visited Truro over Easter with staff including myself on duty over the weekend.  A replacement very high voltage transformer was delivered to Lighterage Quay for the National Grid power station at Indian Queens.  The barge specialises in transporting roll off heavy lifts to small ports with good road connections, this is solely to minimise the disruption to the road network. The transformer weighed in at 124 tonnes and required a special heavy load convoy to travel to the power station. The peak lopping power plant near Indian Queens operates intermittently as demand dictates, to supplement electricity supplies from larger power stations.

Leisure Moorings
Here is my annual reminder to Leisure Mooring holders; please let us have an e-mail address when you return the registration form that will be included with your annual mooring invoice.
I would also like to remind you that the waiting lists are open for Malpas Marine as well as other facilities in Truro and Penryn.
Recycling facilities were installed on the pontoons in 2018 and we are pleased to be able to offer more waste recycling from our pontoons in the river including mixed dry recycling and glass in special bins. Please help us improve our recycling rates by using the correct bins.
Sail Training vessel Pellew being built by Luke Powell
Luke Powell is back to work at the new Rhoda Mary Heritage Yard in Truro where he has started to build a 68ft Falmouth Pilot Cutter along the lines of a vessel called the Vincent. The Vincent was built originally in 1852 for the Vincent family in St Mawes. She had a long career out on the water until 1922 when she was retired and finished up being a houseboat in the Percuil River near St Mawes. The new boat will be called the ‘Pellew’ in honour of a local hero, a great frigate Captain of the Napoleonic wars. 
As part of the project, Luke is currently training a new cohort of traditional shipwrights. The vessel, when launched and fitted out, will complement the pilot cutter ‘Agnes’ with a mix of chartering and sail training for young people from the South West of England.
CCTV at Penryn
During the year we have installed a new CCTV system at Penryn which has provided improved coverage of Exchequer Quay.
Some of the events held in the ports during 2018
Port of Truro
Gul Mirror Championships, The Fal River Festival, Fireworks display at Malpas, summer sailing regattas, Truro Canoe marathon starting from Malpas and various Gig rowing events.
Port of Penryn
Penryn Quayside service with a collection for the RNLI and Penryn River Revels based at Exchequer Quay.
News for 2019
Our moorings management software is being updated to include mapping of all our assets to help us improve the management of our leisure facilities. This software has proved very useful since it was implemented. We are now able to manage waiting lists electronically and will be able to record all the maintenance of the moorings down to individual components on one system.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Finally, I would like to wish you all a very happy New Year and safe sailing for 2019.  
Mark Killingback
Harbour Master Truro and Penryn
